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The Community Board had made submissions in the LTP about the development of the old 
swimming pool at Raumati. 

We were informed that no money would be available to carry out any work. I understand that 
the roof has been replaced about two weeks ago. 

It’s disappointing that the Community Board was not informed about this work. 

Who is the officer that can be contacted about the repairs? 

Council response 
 
The roof replacement was undertaken on the Waterfront Bar Restaurant and was due to 
Council’s lease obligation to keep the premises weather tight.   
 
As part of our compliance requirements, we also undertook other maintenance in 
accordance with the Building Act 2004 and the Fire Safety and Evacuation of Buildings 
Regulation 2006.  All of this work was committed and funded under our existing maintenance 
budget for the 2018/19 year. 
 
No work was carried out for the pool complex.  
 
Happy to discuss if required.   
 
Regards 
 

 

Crispin Mylne 
Property Services Manager    
Te Kaiwhakahaere Tiakitanga      
 
 
 

 
 


